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The House resumed consideration of the motion of Mr.
Chrétien, seconded by Mr. Lang,-That Bull S-4, An Act
to amend the National Parks Act, be now read a second
time and referred to the Standing Committee on Indian
Affairs and Northern Development.

And the question being put on the said motion, it was
agreed to.

Accordingly, the said bill was read the second time and
referred to the Standing Committee on Indian Affairs and
Northern Development.

Bill C-224, An Act to amend the Canada Pension Plan
(No. 2), as reported (without amendment) froin the
Standing Committee on Health, We]f are and Social
Affairs, was concurred in at the report stage, read the
third time and passed.

Bill C-21 1, An Act to provide for the payment of
family allowances in respect of children to supplement
the income of Canadian families and for the payment of
special allowances to provide for the care and mainte-
niance oif utier clilidrii, and tu ained te Iticoine Tax
Act, as reported (with amendments) from the Standing
Committee on Health, Welfare and Social Affairs, was
concurred in ut the report stage, read the third time and
passed.

The House resumed debate on the motion of Mr. Mac-
donald (Rosedale), seconded by Mr. MacEachen,--That
Bill C-236, An Act to provide a means to conserve the
supplies of petroleum products within Canada during
periods of national emergency caused by shortages or
market disturýbances affecting the national security and
welfare and the economic stability of Canada and to
amend the National Energy Board Act, be now read a
second time and referred to, the Standing Committee on
National Resources and Public Works.

And debate continuing;

[At 4.00 o'clock p.m., Private Members' Business was

called pursuant to Standing Order 15 (4)]

(Notices of Motions)

By unanimous consent, items numbered eleven, thirty-
three, thirty-four and thirty-six were allowed to stand.

Mr. Atkey, seconded by Mr. Baker, moved,-That, in
the opinion of this House, the government should investi-
gate the feasibility of a nation-wide programme for the
preservation of historic buildings and sites of architec-
tural menit and integrity through financial assistance to
municipalities, historical societies and other non-profit

organizations for the acquisition, restoration and main-
tenance of such buildings and sites to be occupied in a
manner consistent with original public or private use, but
to be open to, the public at regular periods.-(Notice of
Motion No. 37).

And debate arising thereon;

The hour for Private Members' Business expired.

A Message was received from the Senate informing this
House that the Senate had passed Bill C-233, An Act to
amend the Federal-Provincial Fiscal Arrangements Act,
1972, the Federal-Provincial Fiscal Revision Act, 1964
and the Income Tax Act, without any amendment.

Changes in Committee Membership

Notice having been filed with the Clerk of the House
pursuant to Standing Order 65 (4) (b), membership of
Committees was amended as foilows:

Mr. Whittaker for Mn. MacKay on the Standing Coin-
mlttee on Agriculture.

Returns and Reports Deposited with the
Clerk of the House

The following papers having been deposited with the
Clerk of the House were laid upon the Table punsuant
to Standing Onder 41 (1), namely:

By Mr. Gray, a Member 0f the Queen's Privy Coundil,
-Copies of Order in Council P.C. 1973-3658, dated
November 27, 1973, amending Part I of the Schedule to
the Hazandous Products Act, pursuant to section 8 (3) of
the said Act, chapter H-3, R.S.C., 1970. (English and
French) .- Sessional Paper No. 291-1/160G.

By Mr. Marchand (Langelier), a Member of the
Queen's Privy Council,-Revised Capital Budget of Air
Canada for the year ending December 31, 1973, pursuant
to section 70(2) of the Financial Administration Act,
chapter F-10, R.S.C., 1970, together with a copy of Orden
in Council P.C. 1973-3704, dated November 29, 1973, ap-
pnoving saine. (English and French) .- Sessional Paper
No. 291-1/56B.

By Mr. Turner (Ottawa-Carleton), a Member of the
Queen's Privy Council,-Report of the President and
Statement of Accounts, of the Industrial Development
Bank for the year ended September 30, 1973, pursuant to
section 30(4) of the Industrial Development Bank Act,
chapter 1-9, R.S.C., 1970. (English and French) .- Ses-
sional Paper No. 291-1/162A.

At 5.00 o'clock p.m., the House adjourned until Mon-
day, at 2.00 o'clock p.m., pursuant to Standing Order
2(l).
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